Region 3 Mental Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes
July 25, 2012
Region 3 Board Members Attending:   Joy Husmann, Elda Catalano, Chuck Christiansen, Todd Hurt, Lisa Koltes, Linda Dripps, Jeri Gowen, Barbara Harkins Jose Valle, John Hill, Steve Rule
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Chris Smith, Phyllis Vermilyea, Ross Mason, Penny Jones, Michele Sherrer, Mark Shigeta
Guests:  Jeb Bulmer-PATH Peer Specialist/Mt. States, Chad Jacobs-AAA/AP, Jennifer Stairs-HIS
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Lisa Koltes called the meeting to order at 10:10 AM.  Sign-in sheet, agenda, MH Dashboard were distributed.  Meeting minutes will be distributed electronically.  Lisa asked for introductions around the table.
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Meeting minutes will be sent electronically for review.
	

	Division of Behavioral Health Update
	Todd distributed the Mental Health Dashboard.  There has been an increase in mental health holds in May and June.  July has slowed thus far.  Joy asked if there was any correlation between fairs and an increase in mental holds and while Todd said that he didn’t think so, Chuck with Intermountain Hospital stated that they do see an increase in client admits.  Todd stated that the court ordered evaluations have increased to almost double with IDOC clients.  Todd reported that they had their first CIT (Crisis Intervention Training) training at the new Nampa PD facility.  Todd and two others were certified as trainers in February.  40 hours are required for law enforcement training certification advertised by POST and they had 33 attendees.  Todd reported that they were going to review the training and feedback from the attendees and then refine the training for the next one in November.  Barbara asked if there was an opportunity to attend the training as a consumer for certification.  Todd stated that in the 40 hour training, there is an opportunity for consumers to assist with the role playing portion of the training.  Based on a discussion with Matt McCarter, Joy had relayed his question as to if DHW was working on any similar trainings in the schools.  Todd asked that she check with Heather Taylor as she is the Hub Training Coordinator (Regions 3, 4, & 5).  Barbara works with the homeless co-occurring population and asked Todd about DHW’s intake process for referrals as she has referred a few clients that were unable to access voluntary DHW services.  Clients must meet DHW criteria (SMPI) and priorities (crisis, hospital admit/discharge, court ordered, mental health court, voluntary) in order to go through the intake process.  Those who do not qualify are provided with community resources.  Jose stated that with the increase in other priority populations such as court ordered referrals, they have had a decrease in the ability to accept voluntary intakes in order to manage their resources.  Jose appreciated Barbara’s feedback and Todd agreed to continue to refer those clients whenever possible.  Lisa asked if there was any difficulty getting clients into healthcare services (TRHS) due to the wait time?  Todd stated that he is not experiencing that at this time.  He has been utilizing the PATH Peer Specialist as a resource for the homeless population.  Todd stated that they are working with Michael Bartlett in the SUD’s program on a pilot program for Safe and Sober housing for those mental health clients.  Joy updated the board that Beverly with TRHS is no longer in the Middleton clinic.  TRHS is 3 weeks out on existing patients but new clients can be seen within a week.  There will be a new N.P. and M.D. starting in August.  There may be some confusion as to wait times.  Erica Mendoza, the new Outreach Coordinator has been invited to attend the next board meeting and Todd asked that Joy provide Erica’s contact information to Jeb Bulmer.  Todd stated that the Dept. has separated its contract into 3 separate contracts with Mt. States.
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov
Joy suggested that it would be nice to know which agencies attended the CIT training in order to help promote the training to others in the field.

Todd will ask at the CIT conference call if a consumer can become certified.

Joy will provide Erica Mendoza’s contact info to Jeb Bulmer for the homeless clients they both work with.  Joy will extend an invite to Erica for the next Board meeting as she was unable to attend this months meeting.

Todd will follow up with the Board as to the 3 separate contracts with Mt. States.

	Children’s Mental Health
	Jose reported that they hired Linda Christianson for Children’s Mental Health.  She has an extensive background, comes from the ACT Team and will be focusing on the Gem County due to their recent increase in suicides.  She will also be doing Parenting with Love and Limits classes.  CMH cases have gone up from last year, particularly those clients in court cases as well as and increase Washington County.  Joy is putting together a School Resource Fair on September 17th from 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm to provide Children’s Mental Health resources for the schools.  Chuck with Intermountain has offered to provide beverages and snacks at the event.  CMH is still handling some respite care through Idaho Federation of Families.  
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov


	State Planning Council
	Next meeting is August 14, 15 and ½ day 16, 2012.  Lisa also asked for recommendations for the Regional updates.  Todd would like to update the SPC on CIT.
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov 


	RAC – Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders
	Joy reported that the Suicide Prevention Plan is located on the SPAN Idaho website and updated the Board on the webinars she attended.  The Suicide Hotline should be up and running in November.  Joy stated that she asked if SPAN was approaching the State Education Dept. to utilize some of those funds that were allocated to Safe and Drug Free Schools budget to help with suicides.  Kathie Garrett had stated that was a good suggestion and would follow up.  Joy provided the Juvenile Justice Expenditure report for review.  Elda followed up with the Board that the SUD’s committee (all District 3 CJPO’s) allocates those funds show on the report in their region and they have committed that every juvenile that needs services receives it.  Currently, Canyon County is serving roughly 150 juveniles.  This is only about a 1/3 of the juveniles they supervise out of roughly 500 juveniles.  Elda reported that they are continually looking at their funds to ensure juveniles obtain all of the services they need with best practice methods.  Joy reported that Region 3 Prevention funds have been allocated, however, there is some money left over.  She stated that she is working with Greg Munson with Benchmark to obtain funds for Canyon County Juvenile Probation to provide funding for Family/Life Skills.  Joy has not heard back from Greg as of yet.  The referral pathway for the ATR grant is still in progress which will help fill the gap needed in services for non-misdemeanant juveniles.  Joy reiterated that the CRDS position will be heavily involved in the transformation of the Boards.  She stated that hopefully there will be additional direction as to how the transformation will occur in the coming months.  Joy requested input from the Board as to any additional agenda items for the School Resource Fair after providing a draft agenda.  The School Resource Fair is planned for September 17th from 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm at the Dept. in Caldwell.  Chuck again graciously offered to provide some beverages and snacks for the event.  Then next RAC meeting is September 19th at 10:30 am here at the Dept. in Caldwell.  Joy asked the Board if they would like to have another combined Region 3 & 4 Mental Health Board meeting here at the Dept. in Caldwell.  The Suicide Prevention Conference is scheduled for September 13th and 14th in Boise and more information can be accessed at the SPAN Idaho website.  There is also a conference at the Meridian Courtyard on October 4th and 5th on The Dynamics of Getting High and more information can be found at www.tallcopsaysstop.com  
	www.rac3.dhw.idaho.gov
www.betheparents.org
www.substanceabuse.idaho.gov
www.preventionidaho.net
www.spanidaho.org
Todd motioned to hold a combined Region 3 & 4 Mental Health Board meeting at the Dept. in Caldwell on September 26th at 10:00 am. Second by Commissioner Rule, and motion passed unanimously.

	Commissioners Update
	There was some discussion as to who will replace Michele Sherrer as Gem County Commissioner.  Commissioner Rule reported that they are continuing their work with Elda Catalano on the Juvenile Drug Court.  Also, Canyon County is working towards taking some urban development dollars to develop a new juvenile detention center.  Gem County will have two replacements and Canyon County will replace David Ferdinand.  Joy had asked who the new Sheriff will be replacing Sheriff Smith on the Board.  Commissioner Rule suggested that we start emailing Kieran Donahue to keep him in the loop.  Joy noted that the Board statute requires a Sheriff on the Board and she asked for a recommendation from the Board.  The Board agreed that Canyon County Sheriff is probably the best candidate for this board.  Commissioner Rule asked who the legislative representative is for the Mental Health Board.  Todd stated that if its for DHW’s Division of Behavioral Health, that would be Ross Edmunds and if it’s for the Mental Health Board, that would be The State Planning Council.  Also, Commissioner Rule asked if there have been any additional discussions on the funding for the transformation of the Board.  Todd stated that based on Ross Edmunds presentation at the last RAC meeting that in 2013 there will be some proposed legislation and what transformation may begin to look like.  He also referenced the white paper for potential funding sources.  Joy also added that the block grant may provide some direction of funding allocation at a local level.  There is still some concern that the financial burden/fiscal impact may be placed on the counties as the county budgets have been cut considerably.  
	Joy will contact Gem County Commissioners to see who will replace Michele Sherrer.



	Other Business
	Chuck wanted to find out when the RFP would be released.  Todd and I agreed that the last we heard was August.  Barbara reported that they are developing a NAMI Team for the NAMI Walk and for more information, please contact her.  Also, Barbara would like to propose a possible appreciation/recognition for Dr. Meeker.  Jose said that they are planning something and Joy said she would be happy to provide a certificate of appreciation on behalf of the Board.  Barbara stated that they have three openings for family supportive housing through Idaho Developmental Housing.  It is a 24 month supported, transitional housing program and they are in need of homeless family applications.  They also have an opening for a disabled person.  Caldwell Housing Authority also has openings.  Barbara asked if the Board has a budget and offered her grant writing/community donation outreach capability.  Joy stated that the Mental Health Board has not had any budget such as the RAC.
	Joy will provide an email to the Board when the RFP is released.  
Joy will get a card for the Board to sign at the next meeting.
Barbara will send an email to Joy on the housing opportunities.  

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is August 22, 2012 at 10:00 am at DHW Caldwell Office.  
	Motion to adjourn Linda Dripps, second by Barbara Harkins, and passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned.


Meeting adjourned at 11:45 AM
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